
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
2007-2008 Executive 
 
  

President: 
Dwight Scott 
(506) 882-9093 
  

President Elect: 
Dan Boudreau  
(506) 858-1300 
  

Vice-President: 
Frédéric Desjardins  
(506) 857-8880 
  

Treasurer: 
Patti Crouse 
(506) 389-3077 
  

Secretary: 
Nicole Bourgeois 
(506) 856-8121 
 

Membership: 
Craig Brown 
(506) 855-3133 
 

Research Promotion: 
Frédéric Desjardins  
(506) 857-8880 
 

Student Activities: 
John Willden 
(506) 856-2215 
 

Historian: 
John Willden 
(506) 856-2215 
  

Newsletter: 
Robert McEwen 
(506) 857-8880 
 

CRC 2007 Chair: 
Gerry Waselynchuk 
(506) 857-8788 
 

Board of Governors: 
Luc Dugas 
Tyson Silliker 
Camille Chevarie 
Damien Monk 
Charles Edwards 
Kenneth Martin 
 

 

The September meeting is scheduled for September 11th at Boomerangs 
Steak House.  The topic for this meeting will be Hydronic Cooling.  The 
social hour will begin at 5:00 PM with a cash bar.  The presentation will follow 
at 6:00 PM.  Dinner will be served at 7:00 PM. 
 

Chapter Website 

 

Visit our Chapter website at: www.ashraenbpei.com. 
 
2007/2008 Meeting Schedule  
 
To find out what is planned for the upcoming year, see page 4 for the NB/PEI 
ASHRAE Chapter Meeting Schedule for 2007/2008. 
 
Scholarship Announcement  
 

The Emile R. Leblanc Memorial Scholarship for $1000 has been awarded 
to Mitchell Stockdale. Mitchell is a senior year student at NBCC Moncton and is 
from the Sussex area. He is enrolled in the Building Services Engineering 
Technology (BSET) class. The photo shows the scholarship being presented to 
Mitchell (right) by John Willden, Instructor and Student Activities Chair of the 
NBPEI Chapter of ASHRAE. The NBCC Moncton Scholarship Award 
Ceremony will be held on Wednesday, February 21, 2007 @ 3:00 pm 
 
Subscription Management Reminder 
 
The Herring Choker is sent by e-mail and Canada Post shortly before each 
meeting.  Every year we try to update the mailing and phone lists from the 
ASHRAE headquarters database, but no doubt there are some errors and 
omissions. 
 

If you are not receiving both versions of The Herring Choker, please let Dwight 
Scott know at: 
5 Cross Street 
Riverside-Albert 
NB, E4H 3Z4 
or 506-882-9093 
or dgscott@nb.sympatico.ca 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
September Speaker’s Biography: 
 
Jean Marie Breault, Ing., P.Eng. 
 
M. Breault is a mechanical engineering graduate of the University of Sherbrooke. An application engineer with 

Upnor Ltd.’s head office in Regina, he has over 20 years of industrial experience in production, building 

construction and maintenance engineering. Previous experience includes Building Systems Supervisor, where 

he was involved with a dozen buildings, including modern radiant systems and a high-rise building. 

 
 
 
Abstract: 
 
Possibilities and Commercial Applications of Radiant Cooling, intertwined with Ventilation 
 
Radiant heating and cooling is well established in Europe’s commercial buildings. Radiant systems are 

increasingly considered in Canada and the USA as part of a healthy and energy efficient building. Facility 

owners will benefit from an integrated design involving the merging of architectural, mechanical and electrical 

aspects. This presentation will include the key points that lead to an optimal choice. Details of beautiful 

Canadian and European facilities built to benefit from radiant heating and cooling in a northern climate will be 

shown. 

 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ASHRAE Golf Tournament Report  

Once again we had an excellent NB/PEI Chapter golf tournament with  71 golfers attending the event at the 
Moncton Golf & Country Club on August  9 th. Again we had a good turnout from our associates from the 
Nova Scotia Chapter and guests from around the region. The weather cooperated and the course was in fine 
shape. The low score for the tournament  of minus 5  was  a tie   between   Andy Cowan's Controls and 
Equipment team and Gary Fahie's Global Mechanical Team.  Everyone walked away a winner as the Surf and 
Turf meal was a repeat of our previous experience and was superb! Once again we thank Gary  and 
Jackie Fahie and  their  crew (Jim  and Gord) as well as the Elks Club for a fine dining experience.  

 Don Webster won the ASHRAE Research longest drive contest and  Ron McGee won the closest to the pin 
contest. ASHRAE Research was the benefit again from our efforts and over $300 was raised for this cause. 
The annual Boat Race was also held toward the end of the evening under the watchful eye of Gary Hoadley  
with prize donations by Global Mechanical. The Herring Choker New Brunswick Team  retained  their 
title  with a strong showing and good work at the oars. Thanks go to the many hole sponsors :   

Wolseley / Weil McLain                            Oakes Enterprises 
Aquavap Indotec Agencies (NB) Inc         Victaulic Company of Canada 
Memco Controls Ltd.                                  Controls & Equipment Ltd  
Scan Air Balance Ltd.                                 Direct Energy Business Services 
J.F. Taylor Enterprises Ltd.                        Rehau Industries Inc 
Engineered Air                                            IPEX 
Conair Ventilation Ltd.                               Hydro-Mechanical Sales 
George’s Plumbing & Heating Ltd.           MacLeod & Grant 
Thermech Systems                                      Bruce Sutherland & Associates  

 Junior Golf at MGCC also benefited from the sponsorship of MacLeod and Grant for the BBQ food and 
refreshments on # 2  from Global Mechanical.  Many thanks go to them for  raising over $300 for the young 
golfer  program at MGCC.  

None of this happens by accident and thanks go to the many volunteers that ensured everyone had a great 
experience. ASHRAE members  Luc Dugas, Craig Brown , Chuck Edwards, Dan Boudreau,  Patti Crouse , 
Gary Fahie, Grant Bourque and  Jim Morris deserve our thanks for their volunteer efforts. Thanks also go out 
to all those that donated prizes for the tournament and we look forward to this great event next year.  

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

NB/PEI ASHRAE Chapter Meeting Schedule 2007/2008 
 
 

 

 

September 11, 2007 
Student Night 
Topic: Hydronic Cooling 
 

 

October 9, 2007 
Past Presidents Night 
Topic:  VS Pumpint, etc. 

 

 

November 13, 2007 
Research Promotion Night 
Topic:  Polycello Tour 

 

 

December 11, 2007  
Refrigeration Night 
Topic:  BACnet 
 

 

 

January 8, 2008 
Student & Refrigeration Night 
Duct Insulation 

 

February 12, 2008 
Refrigeration & Research Promotion Night 
Topic:  Air/Air Heat Recovery 

 

 
 

March 11, 2008 
Membership Night 
Topic:  Humidification 

 

 

April 15, 2008 
Student Night 
Topic:  TBA 

 

May 13, 2008 
History Night 
Topic:  TBA 

 

 

June 10, 2008 
Technical Tour of the Molson Brewery 

 

 

 


